Minutes of Closed Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Management Team

at Little Treviles 11am on 27th February 2015
Present: Jon Smith, John Adams and Sue Wagstaff

1. Website
JA advised that he would be working on the website – updating and adding details of the progress of the Plan and of projects. JS agreed the idea of including profiles of people involved. As secretary, SW will now become the recipient of any emails sent from the website.
2. Implementation team meeting
The initial meeting is to be held next Wednesday and the format of the meeting was discussed. It was agreed that during the first part they should try to establish how each parish approaches planning applications together with the participants’ views, perhaps recording on a flip chart. It was also agreed that JS would prepare a list of points for the second part and email JA for approval/input. The intention is to produce a proposal from this meeting to carry forward to subsequent meetings. JS and JA both feel a planning officer and representative of Cornwall Council should be present at future meetings but this will need to be discussed with the team members. Any communication from the team to Cornwall Council will be signed by the Chair or Vice Chair but JS suggested that David Hubbard could be asked to draft the letters as he has experience from his role with St Just parish council.
3. Affordable housing

The formation of a Community Land Trust and assessment of local need were discussed and the fact that this will run in parallel with Cornwall Council and their Home Choice register. 

4. Conservation Area Management Plans (CAMP)
It was agreed that JS would contact Nick Cahill of Cornwall Council to set up a meeting to include JA, Caroline Coldwell and hopefully Jim Hetherington. 

5. Roseland Magazine article
The article for the April edition was discussed and it was agreed to provide an update on the progress of the Plan and give information on the CAMP project. JS suggested that in the future they could use the article to find volunteers for specific roles. Going forward it was agreed that JA would continue to write the articles but SW would send to the magazine, to Roseland Online and to Colin Hastings for Facebook.

6. Energy conservation and production
JA reported that the possible assistance from a contact of Ralph German was not forthcoming but JS advised that Brian Willis had suggested another possible source of help – JA to investigate further. JS suggested that JA propose some topics then find local ‘experts’ to write a short piece outlining the facts, relevance and possibilities of each. SW offered to revisit comments made on Q2 and pass details of any possible ‘experts’ to JA. In the absence of any ‘expert’ assistance JA offered to produce a draft document for consideration. 
Meeting closed at 12.10pm



S Wagstaff

Action points:

JS –

1. Prepare a list of points for the second part of the Implementation Team meeting and email JA for approval/input.

2. Contact Nick Cahill to set up a meeting including Caroline Coldwell and Jim Hetherington if possible
JA – 

1. Contact Brian Willis for details of person for possible assistance with energy project
SW –

1. Check Q2 energy comments for ‘experts’ and pass to JA
